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The Division of Internal Investigation (DII) opened 185 cases of Illinois State Police employee 

misconduct during 2012.  In 80 investigations completed by DII, 9 employees were exonerated; 45 

employees received discipline and 6 cases are still open.  Cases of less serious transgressions (105) 

were referred to the employee’s division to investigate. 

 

In 2012, DII opened 73 cases of employee misconduct reported by other agencies under the purview 

of the Governor.  Of those cases investigated by DII, 4 led to convictions, 28 were cleared, 2 were 

dismissed, 28 cases the prosecutor declined to prosecute the subject and there are 11 cases still open. 

 

In 2012, 661 background investigations were completed for ISP applicants and for agencies under 

the Governor’s purview.  An additional 2,035 criminal history checks were completed for the ISP 

and external agencies.   

 


